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Chairman Takano, Ranking Member Roe, and Members 

of the Committee: 

Chairman, it was a pleasure to host you in my district this 

past week and I hope you were able to learn a lot about 

some of the things going on in Arkansas. 

I appreciate the opportunity to testify in front of you today 

in support of expanded resources into homeless 

assistance programs and suicide prevention outreach by 

the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs (VA). 

It is especially fitting to discuss this critical topic here today 

during Suicide Prevention Month. 

According to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development (HUD), approximately 40,000 veterans are 

homeless on any given night. 

In Arkansas, we have coordinated robust efforts in Little 

Rock to combat homelessness, but over 250 veterans still 

experience homelessness on any given day.  
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I’ve got three veterans on my constituent team and they 

spend time in our shelters really helping our vets. They 

deserve that extra touch and many of them are lost in the 

morass of not only homelessness, but also in search for 

and understanding of veteran programs that might be of 

help. 

My district is home to many of our brave veterans and 

service members at Little Rock Air Force Base and Camp 

Robinson, and I have heard concerns from a number of 

our veterans about the difficulty in finding a home for not 

only themselves, but their families as well.  

One current bill dealing with this issue is Ms. Brownley’s 

Homeless Veterans Family Act (H.R. 95).  

As I’m sure you know, the VA’s Homeless Providers Grant 

and Per Diem Program funds community housing 

agencies that provide services to homeless veterans.  

Currently, the VA does not have the authority to provide 

the reimbursements for the costs of services for minor 

children of homeless veterans, limiting housing for 

veterans with young children.  

This bill would allow the VA to reimburse providers for 50 

percent of the costs of housing minor dependents of 

homeless veterans. 
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Ms. Brownley’s bill is an example of how we must all work 

together and continue to move forward addressing this 

issue that plagues too many of our veterans and help all 

those suffering from homelessness. 

They put their lives on the line to protect our freedoms and 

safety, and in return it is our duty to do everything we can 

to ensure they get the proper attention and care they 

deserve. 

For this reason, I respectfully request that you consider 

H.R. 95 and other legislation to address this critical issue 

that consumes the lives of too many of our veterans and 

their families.  

Thank you, and I appreciate your consideration. 

 


